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The Mandatory Reporting Task Force 
Meeting Minutes 

November 6th, 8:00 am-10:00 am Virtual Meeting (Zoom) 
Facilitators: Trace Faust and Doris Tolliver 

Members: See Appendix A 
 

Discussion ●​ Task Force Chair Stephanie Villafuerte welcomed the task force and expressed 
gratitude for the work done in the last 2 years.  

●​ Trace Faust thanked the task force and explained the next steps; there will be a 
few meeting summaries and minutes for the task force to approve electronically. 
They asked for any concerns with this process to be sent via email.  

●​ Trace electronically displayed the final vote.  
●​ Doris Tolliver thanked the task force and asked for reflections.  
●​ Gina Lopez thanked the task force for these important discussions; she looks 

forward to more work to keep children safe. Doris thanked her.  
●​ Michelle Dossey thanked the task force and said that it is the best one she has 

been on. Doris thanked her.  
●​ Jessica Dotter thanked the task force for engaging with the difficult 

conversations. Doris thanked her.  
●​ Stephanie thanked the members, the CPO team, the Keystone Team, Doris and 

Dr. Kathi Wells. Doris thanked her.  
●​ Crystal Allen Ward thanked the task force for the detailed work. Doris thanked 

her.  
●​ Trace expressed gratitude for being a great first task force that they facilitated.  
●​ Doris expressed gratitude for Donna Wilson for consistently bringing up racial 

disproportionality as the main, explicit focus of the legislative mandate.  
●​ Trace thanked Stephanie for being a fearless leader. They also thanked folks for 

sharing their lived experiences with these topics.  
●​ Doris expressed final gratitude.  
●​ Stephanie explained next steps for the task force’s report. She explained that 

there are conversations about sponsors for future legislation as well as what 
those future efforts could look like. She said that she will keep the task force 
updated on efforts to come.  

●​ Dr. Kathi Wells asked about future efforts and other creative ways to tap into this 
group if state funding is not made available.  

●​ Ida Drury said that the training that is currently provided is in need of an update 
so she will be reaching out to this group for their expertise.  

●​ Stephanie thanked her and said that there can be creative ways to keep the task 
force engaged.  

●​ Gina mentioned a hotline for children in South Western Colorado to fill in the 
service gaps, speciality for Native American children. She is thankful to be 
connected with folks to work on this further. Stephanie thanked her and asked for 
more comments.  

●​ Crystal said that there are efforts to track racial disparity and she appreciates the 
task force’s work on this topic. Stephanie thanked her.  
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Public Comment ●​ No public comment.  

Next Steps and Adjourn  ●​ Stephanie offered final gratitude to the task force and said that there will be 
updates to come.  

●​ Trace asked the task force to watch for the email to approve the final materials as 
well as a feedback survey about the facilitation. They concluded the final 
meeting; the task force adjourned at 9 AM.  
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